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Bandemer-Barton 

 Contractor has been selected to perform updated feasibility study on Bandemer-
Barton connection and pathway in Barton 

 
Bryant Community Center 

 The City and the County Office of Community and Economic Development are 
jointly funding renovations to the existing community center and teen center, as 
well as the construction of an addition that will connect to the house purchased 
several years ago. Planning Commission and City Council approved the site 
plan. The County reviewed the plans, and the contract with the County for 
construction funding has been executed.   

 Construction is nearly complete. A Temporary Certificate of Occupancy was 
issued earlier in December.  

 
Churchill Downs 

 The neighborhood playground and surrounding area has been replaced and 
updated. 

 
Kelly Park 

 The neighborhood playground and surrounding area has been replaced and 
updated. 

 
Riverside Park 

 Design is underway for the reconstruction of the Riverside Park Boardwalk. Soil 
borings and engineering is underway.  Construction bids came in on budget and 
work is scheduled to start in the winter of early 2019. 

 
 
 


